
 

Friday 30th June 2023 

Class Dojo  

 

 

The winning classes last week 

were: Reception and 5/6T 

The winning classes this week 

were: 1/2PM and 5/6P 

Well done everyone! 

I can’t quite believe we are now entering July! We are looking forward to the next few weeks with lots of 

exciting things happening in school - transition days, productions, reception graduation and end of year 

celebrations. We also had class photographs this week which you will be able to purchase if you would 

like. We will let you know when they are available for order.  

Our Sports Days this week and last week were a huge success and we thank you all for supporting 

these events. Thank you for supporting our policy of not taking photographs. We have a number of chil-

dren in school whose pictures cannot be seen in the public domain and we have to respect their privacy 

at all times and safeguard them when in school. I was disappointed with a very small minority of par-

ents who had to be reminded of these rules. We understand these events are special and you want to 

capture the memories, please be assured staff will take pictures of events that will be shared on our se-

cure home learning pages.  

At this time of year, the heat can make things uncomfortable in school. Please ensure that you do the 

following for your children: Provide a full water bottle each day. They will be able to refill this in school 

as often as they need. Apply sun cream before they attend school. Provide a named sunhat 

or cap to protect them from the sun. Thank you for your support,  

Mrs D Darby, Headteacher  

Attendance  

The winning class last week 

was Rec M with 97.3% 

The winning class for the 

term was 3/4C with 97.9% 

Well done to them!  

Celebrating Success Outside of 

School 

Arusha, Maddy Dyer, Madison 

Dear, Katrina, Jessica - Swim-

ming  

Niall D, Kian D - Gymnastics 

Niall B - Football  

Katrina, Aanya - Martial Arts  

Finley S - Beavers Award   

 

D’Eyncourt Primary School 
Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD 

Telephone: 01902 558778 
 

office@deyncourtprimary.com 
 www.deyncourtprimary.org    

 
Headteacher: Mrs. D Darby 

 

July 2023                                    Dates for your diary 

3rd - Year 5/6 School Nurse Visit -SRE lesson 

4th, 5th, 6th - Heath Park Transition Days  

5th - Whole school Transition Day - children to visit their new classes for the day 

5th - New Reception Stay and Play sessions  

6th - Wednesfield High Transition Day  

6th, 7th - Girls High Transition Days  

7th - Year 6 Leavers Party 3.30-5.30pm  

13th - Year 5/6 Performance of the Lion King (9.30am and 1.45am)  

19th - Reception Graduation 9.15am  

19th - Rock Steady Concert  2pm  

20th - Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am  

21st - Break up for summer at 1pm  

September 2023 

4th, 5th - Inset days  

6th - Children return to School (Reception children have a staggered start 6th-8th September) 
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Sports Days  

Over the last couple of weeks, we 

have seen the whole school compete 

in their Sports days! 

We had two fabulous days of sport! it was brilliant to see so 

many parents and carers at school supporting these events - 

thank you so much for attending. There is nothing better than 

seeing the children’s faces light up when they see their par-

ents/carers in the crowd. The children performed amazingly 

and we saw some great races. Well done to all of the children 

for taking part and thank you parents and carers for support-

ing us! Photos have now been uploaded to our home learning 

area. 

Staff  

We are very sad to let you know that we have three members of staff 

leaving us at the end of the year.  

Mrs Palmer will be leaving us at the end of the term to have her baby. 

We wish Mrs Palmer all the very best and look forward to meeting the 

new arrival soon. Don’t worry, she will be back at the end of next aca-

demic year. Miss Murphy will be taking on the role of Assistant 

Headteacher and SENDCO during Mrs Palmer’s maternity leave.  

Mrs Deeming, who currently supports in year 3 and 4, will be moving 

down south with her family to start a new life by the sea! We will miss 

her at school and wish her well on her new adventure. 

Miss Hennessy, who works across the whole school, will also be leav-

ing D’Eyncourt to start a new job as a Strengthening Families Worker. 

We are sure she will be fabulous in this role and although we will all 

miss her, we wish her well with her new career!  

In September, Miss Lewis will be joining our team in Reception. She has 

recently completed her training with us in Year 3/4. We would like to 

welcome her to our D’Eyncourt family. 

Sun Safety- reminder  

Just a reminder,  if it is a sunny day, please ensure 

children have sun hats and water bottles with them 

in school. If you wish, please send children into school wearing sun 

lotion as well. If you wish to send them in with the lotion, we are un-

able to apply it but we can direct them.  

Year 3 and 4 Explorer Dome States of Matter Science Visit 

This week, the children in years 3 and 4 had a special visit from the 

Explorer Dome - States of Matter Show. They had a fantastic time 

watching the visitor show them a variety of experiments and get very 

excited about science. Even the staff were impressed with the science 

they saw. Thank you for all of your contributions for this event.  

The Lion King Production  

It's not long now until years 5 and 6 are ready to perform 'The 

Lion King' as their end-of-year production! They have been 

rehearsing, ready to astound you with a mix of acting, singing 

and dancing and it is sounding amazing!  

To ensure everyone is safely accommodated, we are putting on 

two showings on Thursday 13th July, once at 9:30am and 

again at 1:45pm. The capacity of the hall is 90 people for each 

showing so we are allocating 2 tickets per child, which can be 

used at either the morning or afternoon performance or 1 at 

each if you wish! 

To reserve your place at either performance please: log on to 

Pay360, select events, 'The Lion King' production, then the time/

s you require. Any issues, please contact the school office.  

(There is no charge for this event!) 

 

 

Transition  

Next week, a number of our year 6 children will be completing 

their transition days at their new high schools. We hope they 

enjoy their experience and feel prepared for their journey to 

secondary education. We will also be holding our in-school 

transition day next Wednesday, where children will be able to 

visit their new class and meet their new teacher for the day.  

Year 1 and 2 Trip to Sandwell Valley 

Year 1 and 2 thoroughly enjoyed their visit to Sandwell Valley last 

week. They became plant detectors where they identified different types 

of leaves and different types of plants. They looked in depth at the 

different types of bark on trees and created some bark prints. They  

also created some potion using different types of herbs and a little bit 

of magic water. All of the children also thoroughly enjoyed a story read 

to them in the forest. 

The staff at Sandwell Valley praised both Year 1 and Year 2 for their 

polite behaviour whilst on site. Well done everyone!  


